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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT: 
 
Congratulations to all the students who 
delivered a school captain nomination 
speech on Friday. The quality and 
standard set by the 8 Primary students 
and 4 Secondary students was                           
excellent. The leadership qualities 
shown by all was a credit to themselves 
and their families. It will be very close 
in the counting and whatever the result 
we will have outstanding captains in 
2016. 
 

Well done to Darby                       
Tremain who has also 
gained early entry into 
CSU Wagga course as well 
as UNE, it must feel great 
to be in a position to 
choose prior to your HSC 
results coming out, congrats you                    
deserve it. 
 

Last Friday we had 8 sandstone blocks 
delivered to create an outside learning 
space and “Yarning Circle”, the product 
is fantastic and Ed from Central West 
Sandstone was brilliant to work with, 
check out the photos on Facebook. 
 

This week is a massive week with Year 
10 work experience; school spectacular 
and intensive swimming starting. 
Please remember to bring your hat, 
sunscreen and plenty of water as it is 
getting hotter. 
 

Last week myself, Mr Wright, Mrs 
O’Brien and Mrs Clark starting our               
Positive Behaviour for Learning training 
(PBL). We will be looking at rebranding 
our values with the staff and students 
of Respect, Responsibility and                        
Cooperation. We have amazing staff 
and even better kids and by introducing 
some PBL strategies the school will be 
even better, safer, engaging and happy 
in 2016. 
 

My own kids have reminded me we are 
close to Christmas and as I said to them 
there is still plenty of work to do and 
we can’t let our standard of behaviour 
and attitude slip, keep working hard 
and remain focussed until the very end 
of term. 
 

Our Financial rollover for 2015 begins 
in December so a reminder notice will 
be sent out with outstanding fees, if 
you could settle those accounts with 
the office it would be greatly                            
appreciated. 
 

The P and C meeting is on tonight hope to 
see you all there so I can thank you for 
your efforts and support in 2015, this is 
the last meeting of the year so come 
along and see what tremendous work the 
P and C do for the students of Yeoval Cen-
tral School. 
 
 
 

Scott Olsson 
Principal Rlg 

Term 4 YCS Calendar Week 8 

Nov 23-
Dec 4 

Year 10 Work Experience 

Nov 24-
29 

Schools Spectacular 

Nov 25 Metal & Engineering Day, Peak 
Hill 

Dec 2 Skill Fix, Dubbo 

Dec 4 Scripture Christmas Pageant 

Dec 10 Red Cross Christmas Lunch 

Dec 11 Year 6 Farewell and disco 

Dec 15 Presentation Night 

NB. These events are current as from 
23/11/15. We endeavour to update              
parents as soon as possible if there are 
any calendar changes or additions. 

P&C MEETING. 

TONIGHT 
Monday 23 November 

4pm 
Royal Hotel 

Drinks and nibbles. 

INTENSIVE     

SWIMMING 

Intensive swimming for Primary will 
begin this week. Information has been 
sent home with your child. Please ensure 
your child is well prepared each day. 

*Swimmers *Rashie 

*Towel *Hat 

*Entry money $1 *Sunscreen 
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STAGE FOUR ENGLISH INITIATIVE 

The Stage Four English teaching staff is implementing a trial of single sex 
classrooms for the rest of the year. Academic research has shown that there 
are considerable benefits in ‘having the best of both worlds’, ie utilising                
separate classes within the wider co-educational setting. This includes                      
increased learning outcomes and improved engagement. Mr Wright will be 
teaching the boys and Mrs Tremain will be working with the girls. We are 
looking forward to tracking the progress of our students during this time. 

WIRADJURI CULTURAL EXPERIENCE 

Next Thursday 26 November, all Years 7 and 8 will be involved in a 

cultural awareness day with our Wiradjuri language teachers. The 

students will participate in some storytelling using our newly                         

acquired ‘yarning circle’. They will also complete some art works and 

learn about traditional weaving.  

Students  are looking forward to this opportunity. 

 

 

On Tuesday 24 November, six very excited Secondary students and an even more excited Mrs Johnson 
will travel to Sydney for the Schools Spectacular. This amazing event will be the last performance being 
held in the Sydney Entertainment Centre before demolition of 
the centre begins. 
Schools Spectacular was the first event held there thirty years 
ago. The girls will have two days of rehearsal and two days of 
performance with over 2000 other students, singing, dancing 
and playing instruments. 
 

We will arrive back on Sunday night. WIN TV will broadcast the 
show later in the year. 
 

Mrs Helen Johnson 

 



 

Page 4 

Achieving excellence at your local high school 

 

 

Class of the Week:  
Years 3/4 
For their fantastic project work. 

 

Year 9/10 Advanced English 
For mesmerising and meticulous analysis of texts . 

 

MATHLETICS: 
Bronze: Eliza Evans, Samara O’Neil, Abilee Berney, 
Brooke Haycock, Jessica McClure, Bradley Fuller, 
Lincoln Kenney, Brittany O’Neil, Lola , Douglas 
Philipson, Jackson Kenney, Zach Millstead, Hin Yin 
Foster 
 

Silver:  Caleb McClure, Luke Walters, Skye Cusack 
 

CITIZENSHIP AWARDS:  
Congratulations to the following students for sup-
porting other students in Peer Tutoring; 
Shanai Butler, Chris Hanley, Raymond Nepe, Josie 
Lees, Benjamin Einhaus, Lincoln Monk, Mackenzie 
Tremain, Blake Cameron, Will Cannon,                             
Jaide Devenish, Skye. 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK:  

 

Congratulations to all the following students who have received awards this week. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Years K/1/2 
Aiden Lee 
For an amazing beginning at Yeoval Central 
School. 

Years K/1/2 
Declan Lee 
For a positive start at Yeoval Central                             
School. 

Years 3/4:  
Elke Bishop 
For working consistently in Literacy. 

Years 5/6:  
Roy Leven 
For his gallant endeavours to learn class                   
routines and meet class expectations. 

Years 7/8: 
Sydney Tremain 
For improved application, attitude and                                 
results across all key learning areas. 

Years 9/10: 
Ethan Monk 
For his mature approach to his learning in                         
English and Food Technology. 

Years 11/12: 
Kailee Hoswell Parsons 
For consistent effort and improved                                 
achievement in Mathematics. 

 

On Thursday night, staff enjoyed a Girls Night In 
event to raise money for women living with can-
cer. Over $700 was raised and a great time was 
had by all. Mrs Klein, Ms Kerin and Mr Horley 
showed off their cooking skills and everyone had 
a go at making dumplings! Raffle tickets are still 
available for $5 each—you can win a 700L                      
freezer! Just see the admin ladies. 

 


